Present were Thomas Mansfield, Merrill Todd, Roy Lowell and Betty Hooper.

Mr. and Mrs. Jay Marden were in to discuss Current Use and needed advise on which category to apply.

David Poole, Jr. brought in an estimate of cost to install emergency lights for the town hall. The Selectmen approved his estimate and the lights will be installed this weekend.

The contract between the Police Dept. and the Playground for the use of the Depot Building was discussed. It is expected that the proposal will be to allow the Police Dept. a five-year lease with a two-year notice to vacate, if and when necessary.

Sel. Mansfield moved to accept the resignation of Beatrice Hooper, Tax fathick may ...

Collector, the reason for resigning being that the work load of Tax Collector and Devitary to Substitute has become too much. Sel. Lowell seconded the motion and the motion carried. The Selectmen then appointed Sandra Gendron to finish out the Tax Collector's term which expires March of 1981.

Building permits were approved for Timothy Ainsworth, Linden Hodgkins and Karen Cheever.

An Earth Removal permit was approved for C. Steven Strand,